
Hubbardton! 
July 12-13, 2025

How often can we say that on this day we are standing on the very ground we are following the 
footstep of those we try to bring to life.  Well, this year at Hubbardton battlefield you be able 
to, and we have some new and hopefully creative ways to recreate these clashing armies. 

Sunset Monument hill 

Reserves are coming. 

Pushing them off the field 

Morning Orders 



Planned are extensive camps, battlefield tours, lectures and presentations, a memorial 
service to honor the fallen, a narrated tactical demonstration afternoon “At the Stone 
Wall” and reviving the private evening tactical on Saturday and the reenactment of the 
battle on Sunday morning. We will also be doing a narrated tactical 
“Cutting off the road to Castleton” on Sunday. 

      Also back this year is the last man 
standing competition for the Carl Fuller Cup 
Registration will be inside the main entrance to the 
park and All Participants must register upon 
arrival. 

The Brigade of the American Revolution (BAR) 
will be doing an educational presentation called 
the People of Hubbardton. 

Artillery units are welcome to attend and 
While there were no guns at the original battle 

(at least none we can prove) we plan on using the 
artillery for the memorial service, tactical and 

demonstration. However, be aware that we will not use canons 
during the recreation on Sunday morning. 

 All units and their members are reminded that this event will run from 7:00 a.m. on 
Saturday, July 11th through 2:00 p.m. on Sunday, July 12th. Units will not be allowed 
to break camp until after the afternoon tactical on Sunday without the express consent 
of the Command Staff and Event Organizers. 

 The respective commanders of this event have been appointed by the State of Vermont 
Division of Historic Preservation. The Vermont Division of Historic Preservation asked 
that we emphasize the rule that No dogs or other pets are allowed at the park.  



Remember!
This event is open to units with good 
standing in either one of these organizations 
(BB, BAR, CL, BG) and as always, we 
appreciate those who dress to accordance 
to the time and place. We are depicting the 
Northern Armies of 1777 and encourage 

other to do so too. I hope you and your unit 
will join us this year and be a part of another successful Battle of 

Hubbardton event. 

We are still planning, evaluating which might change activities as we want to give you an excellent time. 
keep an eye out for updates. 

Registration is open: 
Battle of Hubbardton Event Registration

Any question please forward them to me at major@24thfoot.org 

Yours most obedient servant, &c., &c., 
Paul Novotny 

  24th Foot 

mailto:major@24thfoot.org
https://forms.gle/SCKVkWTjKnGXrMBC8

